
1 
 

DAN’L BOONE REGION CAR CLUB 

Kingsport, Tennessee 

www.danlbooneregion.com 

 
  President  Randy Still              423-245-4000                

  Vice President  Don Wood                      423-929-3299 

  Secretary  Deborah Crawford          423-782-8018 

  Treasurer              Wayne Lambert              423-276-3741  

  Sunshine              Barbara Hughes           423-323-2439 

  Newsletter Editor Frankie S. Lambert        423-378-3358 

             Allandale Chairman     David Williams           423-765-1095  

             Historian                       David Berry 

                                     Board of Directors        Dave Williams (Chairman), Members at Large: Woody   

                                                                           Fleenor, Sam Quillen, Howard Osborne 
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President Randy’s Message                        

Thanks again to everyone for a very successful Fun Fest Car Show. Everyone pulled together 

and made it a smooth running fun event for all.  Due to the larger size and collecting registrations 

and admissions, Allandale is definitely a more challenging event to pull off smoothly.  If we all 

work together, I am sure we can make it another successful event. Dave Williams is heading up 

the project and we all need to do our best to assist in any way we can.  Our September meeting 

will be one week early on September 12
th

 at ETSU. 

I was personally unable to attend the August 29
th

 Picnic at Eastman Cabins but understand it was        

a lot of fun for those attending.  I appreciate Sam Quillen making the reservations, Birg Sergent 

assisting Sam in cooking and all those who brought food. Thanks to our Vice-President, Don 

Wood for conducting the meeting in my absence. A special thanks to everyone who helped in 

folding the T-shirts and putting them in plastic bags. I hear we had unexpected guests who 

arrived late, a whole family of raccoons and without reservations. Randy  

 

 

Regular Meeting  

Regular Meeting  

 

Randy Still had an unsuccessful surgery for his enlarged prostate which was followed by excessive bleeding which caused 

clogging in his catheter and foley bag. He has had 4 subsequent hospital stays to deal with the blood clotting.  He 

attempted to go ahead with his annual pilgrimage to the Pebble Beach Car Show in Carmel, California.  He got in one day 

looking at manufacturer’s exhibits including the Maybach 6, new Cadillac unveiling and Tesla test drives and the Gooding 

Auction on Saturday. The next day he awoke with his catheter clogged with blood clots and spent 2 days in the 

Community Hospital of the Monterrey Peninsula having treatment.  His nephew Steven did accompany him and made it 

to the Show.  On August 31st Randy had a biopsy of the lymph nodes in his groin but has not yet received the results.   

 

http://www.danlbooneregion.com/
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1. Club members do not pay to have their cars in the show.  All you have to do is sign in at 

the registration tent. 

2. Club members’ cars are for display only.  They are not eligible to receive awards.  You 

will receive a window card that indicates it is a club member’s car so it will not be judged 

by participants. 

3. Club members are not eligible for door prizes. 

4. Please wear your club worker’s shirt if you have one, and your name badge. 

5. Your help is needed early to help put out cones and signs, set up tents and tables, assist 

with mansion display set-ups, and assist with parking, registration and gate duty. 

6. Bring chairs, water, and anything else you can think of that might be helpful.  Snacks are 

always welcome, of course! 

7. Be helpful and courteous at all times. Welcome people as they come in and thank people  

as they are leaving at the end of the show.                                                                                         

Stay around and help clean up if you can. 

 

 

  

Sonic Cruise In 
August 26th was our 
Cruise-In at the 
Colonial Heights 
Sonic, Gene Archer 
came in his Cadillac, 
Sam and Deborah 
Quillen in their 

Robert Hathaway in 
his

Wayne Lambert in 
his 

and Dave Williams. 

 

 

2015  

Allandale 

T-Shirts 

$5. 

 

 

2016 

Allandale 

Sweatshirts 

$15. 

Becky Williams’ son Shaun continues to battle 

the residual effects of his recent health incident. 

Recovery has been slow but all are hopeful.                 

Linda Medlin continues to deal with issues from her leg 

problems and is home.                                                       

Dave Stauffer is continuing treatment at NHC.                  

Deborah Crawford continues her cancer treatment. 

Howard Osborne continues to recover from recent 

strokes and is at home. 

 

                                           ALLANDALE CAR SHOW REMINDERS                

Regular Meeting September 12 is a week 

earlier than normal to prepare for Car Show-

September 18 

Patriot Day September 11 

Grandparent’s Day September 11 
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Bugatti at Gooding Auction 

 

Pebble Beach Best of Show 

Pininfarina bodied Lancia Astura 

 

Rolls Royce Silver Ghost at Pebble Beach Show 

 

Saouchik bodied Cadillac at 

Gooding Auction at Pebble Beach 

 

 

 

 Ford GT 40 Display at Pebble Beach 
Rear View of Mercedes Maybach 6 at Pebble 

Beach 

 Front View of Mercedes Maybach 6 at 

Pebble Beach 
 

             First Day of Fall-September 22, 2016 


